
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 24 March 2005 

5. CHILDREN’S DAY 2004 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Community Recreation Adviser on the outcomes of the 

Children's Day at the Groynes 2004 community event, and recommendations for future Children's Day 
community events. 

 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. That discussions take place with the Spreydon/Heathcote and Fendalton/Waimairi Community 

Boards regarding the possibility of funding the Children’s Day event. 
 
 2. That the Children’s Day event continue to be held at the Groynes and that the Board allocate up 

to $15,000 from the Board’s 2005/06 project funds. 
 
 3. That any independent and community-driven Children’s Day events be referred to 

Neighbourhood Week for funding. 
 
 


